



September 7, 2001

Mr. Patrick Stephens, President Pacific International Grout Co. 1997 Division Street - P.O. Box 32330 Bellingham, Washington 98226-4330

> RE: Site Utility & Excav. Bid Package 02B Football Stadium at Rentschlear Field E. Hartford, Connecticut

Dear Patrick:

I am writing to express my sincere thanks for your performance to date on the above referenced project. Facing the prospect of undue scrutiny brought about by the lack of performance of two prior subcontractors, I was able to discuss the situation with you and negotiate a deal over the phone late on a Friday afternoon. As promised, equipment was on the road the following Monday morning. By the end of the week the equipment was in place and our first pour was on Saturday with results that met all the project criteria and specifications and have not varied since, with approximately 25,000 to 30,000 yards in place to date. Every aspect of my dealings with you and your personnel have been nothing less than professional. Ken and Willem are both very knowledgeable of every aspect of the operation and are definitely production oriented.

In conclusion, it is a pleasure working with your organization, I would not hesitate for a moment to recommend your firm to any prospective client. Further, Pacific International Grout Co. will definitely be the contractor of choice for any future projects involving LDCF.

DECEIVED A SEP 1 7 2001

Very Truly Yours,

Anthony A. Ciriello Manager of Construction